
  

 

 
 

Background: Based in Mendota Heights, MN, Sterling Specialty Pharmacy (“the Company”) is a 
growing specialty mail order pharmacy formed by the Astrup family of Austin, MN. The Astrup family 
has been in the independent pharmacy business for over 70 years and employs 500 Minnesota 
employees throughout its family of pharmacy-related businesses. The cost of the Company serving 
Minnesota patients is subject to MinnesotaCare Taxes. Manufacturers that wholesale drugs to the 
Company charge the tax on 100% of purchases (and remit those taxes to MN DoR), even though only 
1% of the Company’s purchases will be used to serve Minnesotans. The amounts withheld create a 
significant cash flow burden on the Company until the tax can be trued up upon annual filing and 99% 
of the amounts withheld are refunded to the Company each year. In 2024, the Company obtained an 
external credit facility to mitigate this impact, at market rates of interest that currently exceed company 
profit margin rates.  
 
Goal: The Company seeks a solution that maintains the spirit and substance of the existing law but 
provides relief to similar businesses that have large amounts withheld that are not ultimately owed. 
 
Current State: 

 
Projection: 

 
 
Desired Solution: 

1) Allow for quarterly refund filing through passage of HF1479. 


